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	THE COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

WATER RESOURCES COMMISSION




Massachusetts Water Resources CommissionPRIVATE 


Receipt of a Request for Determination of Insignificance


Under the Interbasin Transfer Act


MGL Chapter 21 Sections 8b-8d

On August 12, 2004 the Massachusetts Water Resources Commission (WRC) received a response to the request for additional information needed to evaluate a request for determination of insignificance under the Interbasin Transfer Act (M.G.L. Chapter 21 §§ 8B‑8D) from the town of Cohasset to sell water to the Linden Ponds at Hingham, Erickson Retirement Community.  Cohasset has agreed to sell this development up to 0.31 mgd of potable water.  The Linden Ponds at Hingham, Erickson Retirement Community is located in the Weymouth-Weir Rivers subbasin of the Boston Harbor basin.  Cohasset’s water supply sources are located within the South Coastal Basin.

If this information is complete, the WRC will discuss this request at its October 14, 2004 meeting.  A vote to approve or deny the request is then anticipated for the November 4, 2004 WRC meeting.  These meetings will be held at 1 PM in the 2nd Floor Conference Room, 100 Cambridge Street, Boston, MA.

As required by the Interbasin Transfer Act regulations (313 CMR 4.00), copies of this notice have been sent to the municipalities directly affected.  For further information, contact Michele Drury, Department of Conservation and Recreation, Office of Water Resources, (617) 626-1366.

100 Cambridge Street, Boston , MA 02114
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